Mr R Hodges

Development Plan Manager

Regeneration, Planning and Community Services

Tendring District Council

Weeley

Clacton-on-Sea

Essex CO16 9AJ

27th September 2007

Dear Mr Hodges, 

Tendring Draft Statement of Community Involvement 

Thank you for giving the Home Builders Federation an opportunity to comment on the Council’s Draft Statement of Community Involvement.

Please can you amend our entry on your database in order to reflect our name change. The HBF is now the ‘Home Builders Federation’ rather than the ‘House Builders Federation’ referred to in your letter. 

General:

The Council will have seen the draft document from the Planning Inspectorate entitled ‘A framework for assessing soundness and focussing representations on Statements of Community Involvement’. It will no doubt now need to satisfy itself that it is in full compliance with the content of this document, and also ‘Creating Local Development Frameworks – A Companion Guide to PPS12’. The Statement of Community Involvement also needs to be in accordance with ‘Community Involvement in Planning: The Government’s Objectives’ (ODPM, 2004), and the Town and Country Planning (Local Development) (England) Regulations 2004.
Specific matters:

In relation to the specific content of the Draft document itself; the HBF would also like to make the following brief points:

P.38:  7.6

The third column in the Table relating to ‘major development’ sets out what additional actions will need to be undertaken by applicants. These are stated as:

· Exhibition

· Meetings

· Drop in centre – applicant available for questions and answers

· Widespread local publicity.

The text should clarify whether it actually means applicants should undertake an appropriate combination of the above. For instance, a staffed exhibition to answer questions may well mean that separate meetings are unnecessary. 

Furthermore, the text infers that applicants will be expected to organise more than a single meeting. For smaller development schemes this should not normally be necessary.

Consultation

I hope that you will find these comments helpful and that they will wherever possible be taken on board in the draft version of the SCI, and I await the opportunity to be further involved in all aspects of the LDF generally as it evolves. We therefore look forward to being consulted in relation to all relevant planning policy documents at appropriate times during their evolution.
The HBF would also appreciate been advised in writing whenever a DPD is either being submitted to the Secretary of State, or adopted.

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course. 

Yours sincerely

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner 

(Eastern Region)
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